

#### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

Affiliated with the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia

N.S.W. PREMIERS 1940-41, 1954-55. AUST. PREMIERS 1945-46 AUST. JUNIOR R. & R. 1952-53



# 53rd ANNUAL REPORT and FINANCIAL STATEMENT

TO BE PRESENTED TO MEMBERS AT THE 53rd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING TO BE HELD ON SUNDAY. 17th AUGUST, 1975 AT 10.30 a.m.

74-75

## LIFE MEMBERS

MR. F.A. BERTRAM

MR. H. JONES

MR. A.R. BROWN

MR. A. LAWRENCE

MR. N. BERNAUER

\* MR. R. LeCLERC

MR. P. CLARKE

\* MR. T. LeCLERC

MR. R.H. CORISH

\* MR. R. MILLER

MR. E. COX

MR. R. MINNETT

MR. G. DAVIES

MR. C. O'REILLY

MR. R. FERGUSON

MR. T.J. PAILTHORPE

MR. A. FIDLER

MR. E. SAWYER

MR. J. GARVIN

MR. F. SPEARS

MR. A.K. GILL

MR. M. WHITEHEAD

MR. F.G. HUGHES

<sup>\*</sup> Deceased

## SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Annual General Meeting of the South Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club will be held at the Clubhouse on Sunday, 17th August, 1975, at 10.30 a.m.

#### BUSINESS

- Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting.
- 2. Apologies.
- Presentation of the 53rd Annual Report and Financial Statement for the Season 1974/75.
- 4. Correspondence.
- 5. Election of Office Bearers.
- 6. General Business

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

#### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB OFFICERS - SEASON 1974/75

PATRONS

: W. C. WENTWORH

F. BERTRAM B.E.M.

A. E. BIGGS

Mine-Host, Royal Antler Hotel

Narrabeen

D. BAINSBURY

C. HUNTINGDON

C. CROMPTON

PRES TDENT

: C. O'REILLY

VICE PRESIDENTS

: N. BERN, UER, D. GROOM

HON. SECRETARY

: I. M.XWELL

HON. TR SURER : F. B. HAVEN

ASST. SECRETARY

: BRUCE HALL

CAPTAIN

: A. H. VEN

VICE CAPTAIN

: J. H. Y

JUNIS? CAPTAIN

: P. H.Y

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR

: L. M.XWELL

ASST. INSTRUCTOR

: C. O'REILLY

BOAT CAPTAIN

: P. BOTT

REGISTRAR

: N. BERNIUER

PUBLICITY OFFICER : J. B.SELEY

H.NDIC., PPER

: ... H.VEN

SOCIAL SECRETARY

: J. B.SELEY

AMBULANCE OFFICERS

: C. O'REILLY, T. SWIENEY, K. O'REILLY

GELR STEWLEDS

: ALL MEMBERS - K C'REILLY, C. REYNOLDS

DELEGATES TO M NIV W. RINGAH BRANCH

HON. MEDICAL ADVISORS : DR. JORGENSON, DR. HISSINK

Mona Vale Hospital

HON. AUDITOR

: R. CORRISH

#### SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 53RD ANNUAL REPORT & BALANCE SHEET SEASON 1974/75

For presentation to Members at the Annual General Meeting to be held at the Clubhouse on Sunday, August 17th, 1975 at 10.30 a.m.

Gentlemen,

Your Committee has pleasure in submitting for your consideration and adoption the report of the Club activities for the 1974/75 Season, together with the duly audited INCOME AND EXPENDITURE Account and Balance Sheet for the year ended June 30th, 1975.

## A WORD FROM PRESIDENT CHARLIE

Again this year I would say that our Club has fulfilled its obligation to the general public and the Surf Life Saving Movement. We were able to finish among the leaders in the efficiency competition and I feel we should improve our position and be the leaders in the coming season.

I would like to thank all our members for a most successful season as we put a lot more effort into the competitive side during the last season with our boat crews, a runner and members trying hard in the March Past which was very encouraging. It shows that we have a good strong base for a competitive team next season.

It was pleasing to see an increase in the number of new members and I would like to thank those members who were responsible for introducing them to the club. Also to the members for getting in and assisting them to obtain their awards.

Congratulations to North Narrabeen in getting and moving into their new club house. It is very impressive and a credit to their members who put the time, effort and work into it. Ours is the next club to be built and it is hoped there will be a move toward starting its' construction toward the end of the 1976 season so please look after what we have until then.

Finally, congratulations to Cliff March on being elected President of the Newcastle Branch.

## CHARLES O'REILLY PRESIDENT

"IT IS A FAMILY AFFAIR AT SOUTH WARRA."

It is good to see the old adage about South Narrabeen still exists, Fathers and sons, brothers and mates, how pleasing to see all these gaining awards this season.

We now have an Oxy Viva so see your Chief Instructor for further training so you may qualify to pass on the benefit of the knowledge in times of emergency to those in need.

#### AWARDS

BRONZE MEDALLIONS:

J. Conaghan, M. Atherton,

S. Watson, M. O'Sullivan,

M. Blackman, R. Doran,

J. Mazzitelli, A. Cowan, D. Gray,

P. Casey, J. Dimento, M. Dimento

M. Bryan.

QUALIFYING CERTIFICATE:

M. Maxwell, P. O'Reilly, M. Collins

P. Grcom.

INSTRUCTORS CERTIFICATE: C. O'Reilly, L. F. Maxwell

## PATROLS - NO LIVES LOST

With no beach at the beginning of the season the efficiency of the patrols was affected and with the little band of diligent members, we were able to carry on until the warmer and better surfing conditions attracted the "Slackies". However, I must say that toward the end of the season the attitude of the patrols changed for the better and we were able to gain a high standard in the Manly Warringah Branch Patrol Efficiency Competition.

"With no lives lost" a total of 89 rescues were performed by members.

Details of Rescues are as follows:-

Rescues	with Lines	3'	7
	without Li		2
	with Torpe		
	with Surf		1000
	with Surf		5
	with Power	Docto	8
Rescues	with Helic	opter	3

As many of these rescues could have resulted in "lives lost" it serves to highlight the absolute necessity of 100% patrol efficiency and attendance.

Thank you for your participation.

L. MAXWELL CHIEF INSTRUCTOR

#### IN APPRECIATION

We wish to place on record our sincere thanks to all those people who have helped support our Club throughout the season. Without this support the Club would not have been able to operate as successfully and effectively as it did throughout the Season.

Our grateful thanks to: The North Shore Gas Co. Luxaflex Ltd.

P. Dawson

L. Sainsbury

F. Bortram

Narrabeen Memorial Bowling Club Groom Bros.

Bill Biggs

Warringah Sands

Llan Russoll Signs

Mr. R. Corrish for attending to the books and supplying the balance sheet.

The officers of the S.L.S.A., the Manly Warringah Branch and affiliated Clubs who assisted us at all times.

The Warringah Shire Council for its consideration and attention to our requests throughout the Season.

The Manager and Staff of the Royal Antler Hotel, Narrabeen for their kind co-operation in our fund raising campaigns.

The Club wishes to place on record its appreciation of the efforts contributed by Members' Wives, Mothers and girl friends on the fund raising and social occasions during the Season.

THANK YOU ONE AND ALL!

# "FRED AND SIS" BERTRAM TROPHY

The innual event between Swansea and South Narrabeen for the Bertram Trophy was not held this year due to the inclement weather and seas. However, it was decided that next season it would be contested for twice during the season - once at Swansea and once at South Narrabeen. Let's hope that the 75-76 Season will be kinder to us than the 74-75.

#### OBITULRY

We wish to extend our deepest sympathy to the relatives and friends of late club member, M. Edwards who passed away during the year. Also to the La Reen family for the sad loss of their father Mr. L. La Reen.

# BIRTHS

To the following Mums and Dads, our Congratulations are extended:-

DAVID and DIANNE JAMES - a daughter - ELISE ROBERT and STEPHANIE FARGUSON - a son - MICHAEL RORY and MAUREEN PARKES - a daughter - AMANOA

## "GLYN REES TROPHY"

#### OUTSTANDING CADET

This annual award was keenly contested by our Cadets and was successfully won by Peter O'Reilly. We are thankful to Glyn for making this award possible, who incidently was a great Cadet himself.

# R. O. BERNAUER MEMORIAL TROPHY

#### OUTSTINDING JUNIOR

This year it was won by Tony Mulherin, who showed outstanding ability on the sand and surf. For many years the Bernauer family have donated this trophy for the outstanding junior.

#### RESULTS OF CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS

SENIOR BELT: lst - P. Clarke

Runner-up - P. Bott

SENIOR SURF: 1st - E. Johnston

Runner-up - P. Bott

SENIOR SPRINT: 1st - 1. Mulerin

Runner-up - R. Green

JUNIOR BELT: 1st - P. Hay

Runner-up - T. Cowan

JUNIOR SURF: 1st - T. Cowan

Runner-up - P. Hay

JUNIOR SPRINT: 1st - 1. Mulherin

Runner-up - J. Dimento

SENIOR FLAGS: 1st - R. Green

Runner-up - 1. Haven

JUNIOR FLAGS: 1st - C. Reynolds

Runner-up - P. Hay

CADET SPRINT: lst - P. O'Reilly

Runner-up - M. Collins

CADET SURF: lst - P. O'Reilly

Runner-up - P. Clarke

CADET FLAGS: lst - P. O'Reilly

Runner-up - M. Collins

SURF TEAMS Winners - B. Davis (Captain)

- E. Johnston

- P. Burke

- M. Dimento

- P. Casey

- P. O'Reilly

- S. Watson

- T. Sweeney

SENIOR BOARD: 1st - ... Haven

Runner-up - K. O'Reilly

JUNIOR BOARD: 1st - M. O'Sullivan

Runner-up - P. Hay

1/1

#### JUNIORS

MONTHLY SURF RACES: October C. Reynolds
November C. Reynolds
December M. Dimento
January P. O'Reilly
February C. Reynolds

March

M. C'Sullivan

SURF HANDICAP POINT SCORE:

lst C. Reynolds

Runners-up M. Dimento - P. Hay

BEACH SPRINT HANDICAP POINT SCORE:

1st C. Reynolds

Runner-up A. Mulherin

NOVELTY POINT SCORE:

1st C. Reynolds

Runner-up P. Hay

.LL ROUNDER:

1st C. Reynolds

Runner-up P. Hay

MARATHON RUN:

lst i. Haven

Runner-up

BRICK THROWING:

1st E. Johnston

Runner-up .. Haven

#### SENIORS

MONTHLY SURF RACES: October

r R. Green

M. Blackman

November P. Clarke December E. Johnston

January M. Blackman

February M. Blackman March P. Clarke

SURF HANDICAP POINT SCORE:

lst R. Green

Runner-up P. Clarke

BEACH SPRINT HANDICAP POINT SCORE:

lst R. Green

Runner-up

A. Haven

NOVELTY POINT SCORE:

1st R. Green

Runner-up

1. Haven

ALL ROUNDER:

1st R. Green

Runner-up

A. Haven

# HANDICAPPER'S REPORT

This season saw us start without any beach, but this did not stop us from holding our events.

The handicapped events again showed that a member who competes every week always does well. To the members who won I offer my congratulations and keep up the good work.

This year saw a board race included in the Club Championships. Next year I hope we can expand the Championships to cover Ski races and Iron Man events. Again I offer my congratulations to the winners, especially to the old "sea dog", Peter Clarke in winning the Senior Belt for the first time in his long active membership of the Club.

Remember to have winners you have to have losers. To those members who didn't do so well this year - keep trying!

#### TONY HIVEN

#### JOE GIRVIN TROPHY

Each year a beautiful trophy is donated by a Life Member of the Club, Mr. Joe Garvin. The trophy is presented to the member who has the best patrol efficiency attendances, and knowledge of the s.L.S.A. Handbook.

Three members, John Basely, Kerry O'Reilly and John Mazzitelli were eligible to contest the final examination. To the ultimate winner, John Mazzitelli the Club offers its congratulations. To the other two members, keep up the good work.

#### "PAUL JACKMAN" MEMORIAL TROPHY

We are most grateful to Paul's Godparents, Mr. & Mrs. C. Davis for the magnificent Trophy which was presented to the Club for competition. This Trophy is aw rded for the best all round Life Saver throughout the season.

Congratulations are extended to John Baseley on winning this magnificent Trophy.

# THE "W.LLY PROUDFOOT" MEMORI L SHIELD

This carnival conducted between South and Morth Narrabeen annually is held to perpetuate the memory of Wally Proudfoot, a member of both Clubs.

The carnival was held at North Narrabeen this year, and the events were Boat Relay Race, Taplin Relay, Beach Relay, Surf Teams and Chariot Race. South won the carnival three events to two, thus retaining the Shield.

#### N.S.W. CH.MPIONSHIPS - REDHE.D BEACH

The members travelled to the Championships individually on the Friday night before the event. Our accommodation was arranged by Jim Charlton to stay at Swansea Soccer Club.

12.	INCOME			EEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB OUNT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th JUNE 1975			1974
ACCUMULATED FUNDS	9	\$	1974	INCOME	0	\$	3
Balance at 30th June, 1974  Plus Surplus trans- ferred from Income and Expenditure Account		16,905 5,709 322,614	400 \$16,905	Rental of Hall	74 2,167 160 1,135 2,807 190		56 1,340 277 1,472
Represented by:				Carnivals	494		_
Club House Improvements Surf Boats, Ours & Trailer Boat Shed Furniture & Fittings Sundry Equipment Reels, Lines etc. Lockers Piano Typewriter	5,189 7,741 1,000 992 1,488 203 200 140 20		5,189 4,318 1,000 992 895 203 200 140 20	EXPLINDITURE  Social Functions & Carnivals Electricity, Gas & Telephone Presentation Expenses & Trophies Printing, Stationery & Postage Insurance Trailer Registration S.L.S Iffiliation Fees Handbooks & Sundries	351 201 246 46 82 12	7,027	3,346 335 366 134 103 80 8
CURRENT ASSETS  Bank of N.S.W. Narrabeen Fixed Deposits Ordinary Account Commonwealth Bonds	2,373 3,118 200	16,973	12,957 2,156 1,542 200	General Expenses  Photos & Framing  Signwriting  Medical Expenses - B.Hall  Football Jumpers  Gear  Fares to Carnivals	50 61 65 100 - -	1,318	123 - - 112 1,042 572
Petty Cash, Ladies Luxiliary		5,641 \$22,614	\$16,905	Surplus for Year transferred to		<u>5,709</u>	2,946 \$_400

I have examined the Books and Vouchers of the South Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club and hereby certify that the above Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet are in accordance therewith.

19th August 1975.

(SGD.) R. H. CORISH Hon. Auditor

iccumulated Funds

The Carnival was transferred to Swansea-Belmont early on the Saturday morning owing to the huge seas.

The Senior "A" crew rowed through to the semi-finals, just failing to qualify for the final. Paul Hay, Cliff Reynolds, Mark Dimento, Mark O'Sullivan and Chris. Brown failed to do any good in the Junior Sprint.

The unexpected prize at the titles was winning the "Gadsen" boat.

#### CLUB CLPTLIN'S REPORT

Dear Members:

The 1974-75 season was a bit of a let down after such a terrific season last year. With a large increase in membership last year and another thirteen Bronze and four qualifying, I expected big interest in Intra-Club and Inter-Club events, but alas no. I have to drive blokes just to swim in Club events let alone Carnivals. I don't feel the new members are entirely to blame, as they are "bagged" more than "coaxed" by the older members.

I would just like to point out to ALL members that being an active patrol member in a Surf Club does not just involve doing your patrols when you are rostered and attending social functions, it also entails swimming at least once a month and also doing a belt swim every patrol.

The patrol attendance this year was excellent, but I feel that a lot of members do not come up to scratch as lifesavers.

I would like to congratulate the members who obtained their Bronze, Qualifying and Instructors Certificates. Remember, Gentlemen, your job as Life Savers has only just begun.

On the Carnival side of the Club this year, interest was terrific at the start of the season, but as the season progressed, interest started to wane. The "A" boat crew started consistently all season without gaining a place anywhere. The "B" crew started well filling a few minor placings, but then ill health hit and interest died. I would like to thank Malcolm Storey for taking Teny Mulherin under his wing and showing him the finer points of sprinting.

It's unfortunate for the Club that Tony's education has taken him to Ballina, but he still came down for the titles, which is an example for a few other members.

I would like to thank the Club Committee for their co-operation all season, but I feel that a few of the Committeemen haven't got the same enthusiasm of past seasons. So what about a few of you younger blokes taking a position next year.

I don't like singling out individuals, but I think at times we would be lost without "Chicka" - he is down at the pub every week doing the raffles with his offsider Rory Parkes. Remember, Gentlemen, it takes money to run a Club.

Well members next season what about we get together as a Club - remember a Club is only as strong as its members.

Good surfing 75-76.

TONY HIVEN

## JUNIOR CAPTAIN'S REPORT.

I am happy to report a notable increase in Junior Club Membership for this year.

Congratulations to those new members for their success in gaining their Bronze and qualifying Certificates.

I feel sure all junior members appreciate the efforts and consideration extended to us by the Senior Club members. Special mention for organising our Junior's Day.

This year Junior members show promise and keenness, having the nucleus of a good Club. Their interest in competing at Club events regularly and attending various social functions is pleasing indeed. Keep up the good work boys.

Hopefully, many Junior members will be available for team participation in Tasmania.

Thanks to all my Junior Club mates for their interest and support this year, and on their behalf would like to record our appreciation and thanks to the Club.

> PAUL HAY Junior Club Captain.

#### TREASURER'S REPORT

The year has been an eventful one for your Club. Firstly by being lucky enough to be the owners of not one but two new boats. The first one given to us by the Warringah Shire Council, and the second one we were lucky enough to win at the N.S.W. Championships when the "GADSEN BOAT" was drawn out of the hat for South Narrabeen.

We were also fortunate to have a sponsor like "Luxaflex" who paid for the equipment, oars, etc. for the council boat for which we thank them.

Due to the efforts of your President and his helpers, we have had a fairly successful year, plus the hall rental, donations, we have finished up with a nice balance at the bank after we have paid all our accounts including \$380 for Oxy Viva equipment.

To the President, Committee I would like to thank them for their assistance during the year and hope that in the coming year we have a bumper year both from a financial and carnival point of view. It would appear to me that we have the talent to win all we need is the effort.

In conclusion I would ask all members to keep up the good work and promote and maintain the good name and respect of South Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club.

F. B. HIVEN

## "WOT NOT BEACH"

It often crosses my mind when Annual Report time comes around, what should be said and what should not be said and then to delve into records to see what was said the year before and so on. But some how the 1974-75 season was different from the years before. To start with, a good Working Committee was formed with not much in front of it, no major projects except the promise of a NEW CLUB HOUSE and to quote the 1975-74 Annual Report, "We are still waiting on the Council". This appears to be one of the two underlying factors which caused the apparent loss of morals amongst our members.

The second item was no beach, a legacy of the May storms which croded the beachfront, bearing back the bedrock foundation of the coastline. So with no beach and a delapidated Club House, who can blame the lack of interest amongst the members, I certainly can't.

However, it was a welcome sight to see almost every junior gain his Bronze Medallion and the cadets their Qualifying Certificates. Maybe with a heach this coming season and the prospects of a trip to Tasmania we will maintain a high standard of efficiency, competitiveness and patrols.

To each and every committee man, thank you for your attendance at the Club meetings. I know it is not always easy to come along to meetings, but you can be assured your Club does benefit by your attendance.

To our Treasurer, Barry Haven, thank you for your assistance and co-operation.

LINDSAY MAXWELL SECRETARY

#### SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT

The 1974-75 season got away to a jolly good start with our Annual Golf Day. I'm sure all who attended had a great time - both on and off the course. A special thanks to the ladies who catered for the boys on their return to the Club.

Next came our Christmas and New Years Eve Nights. They were both well attended by young and old alike, the New Years Eve night going on until the wee small hours of the morning with everyone having a great night.

Our Presentation Night once again was a great success.

It was very pleasing to see such a splendid roll-up by the parents of our cadets and juniors to see them collect their awards and trophies.

This year we held a Luxaflex Day and a Boat Christening Day for the new surf boat donated by the Warringah Shire Council. Both these days were a huge success. The boat christening being attended by the largest number of Councillors and their wives seen at a surf club for a long, long time.

This year we played hosts to a great number of boys competing in the Australian Titles at Dee Why. All these visitors assured me that the "After Titles Night" as a GASSER and all went away with rave reports on the great South Narrabeen hospitality.

Our Sunday night tinnies a little quieter this year but still good friendly nights.

After supplementing catering costs for the numerous functions throughout the year I am happy to say that from our tinnie sales there will be 375 going to our bank.

Thank you for your support throughout this past year. Keep it up.

#### B0Z0

# BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Firstly I would like to thank all members for their efforts in the boat crews last year.

The season started out promising and two crews were training, but we had our problems with members droppping out and trying to fit in new members, but we were still competing and keeping the South Narrabeen name there.

I hope next season will be much better competitively, as there is a trip away to Tasmania.

As you know the Club won a boat at the State Championships, so we have plenty of boats - all we need now is a couple of crews to row them.

See you on the Boat.

P. BOTT

PETER CLARK SAYS -

The past season is one I would like to forget, and instead look forward to the coming season.

From memory we made only one final and for all the effort the results were disappointing.

Yes, we did have two crew changes.

Yes, we did have a new boat.

We just did not produce our usual sparkle or fire.

ill Club competitors must show more concentration and determination. For all the training, all the good intentions without the will to win - you are wasting your time plus others.

I am most grateul for the support we always obtain from our Committee. Without this help we just could not compete with top gear. I would also sincerally thank Warringah Shire Council for their kind donation of our new Surf Boat, plus my thanks to Bill Barnard and his firm "Luxaflex" for his personal interest, and his firm's donation to the fitting out of this boat, plus the new annexe for use by all Club members at Carnivals.

My personal thanks also to all who travelled to swans a for the State Titles. Not only did we win another new boat per courtesy of Gadsen, but each and every member enjoying themselves and we all had a good week-end and it was a pleasure to be in their company. The only thing we could have done without that week-end was the cockroaches at our sleeping quarters.

The Aussie titles held at D.Y. was a credit to the organising Club, plus all the people and organisers who contributed to its success. Last but not least I must say a big thank you to my crew for all their efforts.

I trust this coming season will see a vast improvement in our Club.

We have two big things to look forward to :-

- 1. A trip to Tassie for the Australian Championships.
- With a little bit of luck a start on our new Clubhouse.

Thank you.

Peter Clarke (Sweep)

#### BEACH FOOTBALL

The beach football this year started a bit slowly owing to the retirement of a few of the "older" players, and injuries to a couple of others.

After two weeks, we combined with Collaroy, and at this stage, we are running second to North Palm Beach. The players so far this season are:

N. Bott

U		SAME CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF	MARKET CONTENTS IN
В.	Bell	3 1	Montgomerys
P.	Booth	V.	Krilich
R.	Macqueen	T.	Mulherin
J.	Нау	I.	Wells
	Hay	C.	Reynolds
K •	O'Reilly	J.	Basely
	Haven	M •	Bryan
	Sweeney	M •	Chapman
J.	Bradford	$M \bullet$	Blackman

P. Bott

## ANNUAL GOLF DAY

Avalon Golf Course.

CLUB CHAMPION: L. O'REILLY

BEST VISITORS SCORE C. BEDWELL

BEST FIRST NINE

J. BASELEY

BEST SECOND NINE M. BLACKMAN

NELREST PIN

D. GROOM

BRADMAN SCORE

D. LORD

LONGEST DRIVE

T. PHILLIPS

GOLF DAY COMES BUT ONCE A YEAR -THINK GOD

# 1974-75 SEASON - FINANCIAL MEMBERS

# ACTIVE SENIORS

D. Groom

Knys Parkes

T. Sweeney

J. Hay

L. Maxwell

J. Baseley

K. O'Reilly

C. Bryan

M. Blackman

B. Hall

A. Haven

R. Green

E. Johnston

K. Sheldon

R. Bates

P. Smith

# ACTIVE JUNIORS

J. Mazzitelli

P. Hay

P. Doran

C. Brown

T. Cowan

J. Dimento

D. Gray

M. Bryan

M. Dimento

P. Casey

M. Hughes

S. Watson.

T. Mulherin

J. Conaghan

C. Reynolds M. Literton

P. Burke

M. O'Sullivan

B. Davis

M. Marketo

P. Pearce

#### ACTIVE RESERVE

D. James

Rory Parkes

H. Hemsworth C. Willis

P. Bott

J. Storm

#### C.DETS

P. O'Reilly

Mark Collins

P. Groom

M. Maxwell

P. Clarke

M. Walkden

## ASSOCIATES

B. Haven

H. Hay

Max Collins

J. Mazzitelli

## OFFICE BEARERS 1975-76 SEASON

Patrons:

President:

Vice-Presidents:

Captain:

Vice-Captain:

Junior Captain:

Hon. Secretary:

Boat Captain:

Vice-Boat Captain:

Hon. Treasurer:

Chief Instructor:

Asst. Instructor:

Hon. Social Secretary:

Handicapper:

Hon. Registrar:

Publicity Officer:

Asst. Secretary:

Gear Stewards:

Ambulance Officers:

Hon. Auditor:

Management Committee:

Delegates to the Manly-Warringah Branch:

Medical: